Annual Report 1997
By IFHOHYP board
The Annual General Meeting took place in Utrecht, Netherlands during Easter weekend. New guidelines for summercamps was discussed and adopted. All present organisations made good and detailed presentations of themselves on big posters.

The Dutch organization SHJO arranged a nice sightseeing by walk in Amsterdam.

Lena Wenman and Jennie M. Westh (Denmark) represented IFHOHYP at IFHOH-Europe AGM in Copenhagen, last day in May. New chairman is Mrs Christina Wahrolin (Sweden). The meeting adopted the new policy document, which will be the guideline for the IE-work.

Secretary, Vanessa Migliosi, represented at FEPEDA meeting in Naples, July.

She also went to Malta and informed about IFHOHYP at the language course.

In August, the first English language course in IFHOHYP history took place on Malta. Ivan Carabott and Karl Borg arranged a good course and good programme with sightseeing etc. Nevertheless, they would have needed help/assistance sometimes, they were the only in staff.

A TC-group (Vanessa Migliosi, Nico Kamphuis (treasurer), Diana Svilpaite and Markku Kunnas) made application to EYC to arrange a TC 1998 or 1999.

